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Known affectionately as 
‘Tynny’, the doors to 

this Anglesey-based centre 
were closed in 2019. With the 
Covid pandemic putting a 
halt to all trips during 2020 
and 2021, the centre fell into 
disrepair.  
Since December 2022, our 
Estates Manager and Site Staff 

have been busy undertaking 
renovations, which include 
a complete overhaul of the 
amphitheatre, dormitory 
makeovers and a kitchen 
upgrade.
So far, we have had two 
school trips to Tynny already 
within 1 month (see the 
next few pages). The Year 7 

residential is the next planned 
event, which takes place in 
June and July.
It’s great seeing Tynny back 
in operation, it holds a special 
place in the hearts of many 
current and past teachers, 
students, parents, Alumni, 
Governors and Trustees. 

What a pickle!, p.17
Both staff and 
students enjoyed 
our latest Inter-Hall 
event. 

Criminal intent, p.9
Year 9 students 
delved into the 
criminal justice 
system.

ISSUE: MAY 2024

is back!
Lymm High’s Ty’n-y-Felin outdoor education centre has been substantially 
renovated and is now open again for visitors.
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YEAR 12 FIELD TRIPBiology
Year 12 biologists 
enjoyed several sun-
filled days in Anglesey 
completing their 
required ecology 
practical, writes 
Mr O’Flynn. 

On arrival, students and 
staff were greeted by a 

heartwarming grand 
reopening, complete with 
ribbon cutting and cake! 
After more than enough cake 
to last the week, students got 
stuck into their biology work.  

Students and staff enjoyed 
3 days of fieldwork under 
the sun. From going down to 
the creek on Wednesday to 
look at species distribution 
to wandering over the 

sand dunes to learn about 
succession, and exploring 
the rock pools to understand 
species diversity on 
Thursday, there was plenty 
of work to undertake.  

Friday saw my personal 
highlight of the trip, a 
visit to RSPB South Stack. 
Here boasted huge cliffs, a 
spectacular lighthouse, free 
ice cream and eight thousand 
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cawing sea birds, including 
the elusive puffin. Even for 
the less ornithologically 
enthused it was quite a 
spectacle watching thousands 
of birds take flight to avoid 
an incoming seal. 

It wasn’t all sun-soaking 
and ice cream though, there 
was the serious matter of 
competitive rounders to take 
care of, though my class 

batted well, butterfingers 
and fading light meant we 
crumbled at the end.

The students couldn’t have 
conducted themselves better 
and were so good at getting 
on with things themselves, it 
felt more like a holiday than a 
school trip!  
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Year 10 Fine Art students created a body of work that took inspiration 
from the beautiful landscapes that surround Ty’n-y-Felin.

ART
RESIDENTIAL 

SCHOOL NEWSYear 10
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The group of 26 students started straight 
away on their miniature projects. Workshops 
ran throughout the day with Mrs Taylor and 
Mrs Collins from the Visual Arts department. 
Both teachers ran workshops that approached 
the theme ‘Open Air’ in different ways, 
yet they both focussed on the glorious 
surroundings. Students spent valuable time 
outdoors, gathering primary research through 
photography and quick-timed sketches that 
they developed through their body of work, 
exploring a wide range of materials and 
processes. 

Miss Simms said, “It was amazing to see how 
much work students were able to produce 
over the 3 days at Ty’n-y-Felin. They all came 
away with an exciting body of work which 
will support their GCSE coursework projects.” 

Students and staff had a fantastic time. 
Particular highlights included exploring the 
creek at low tide, toasting marshmallows on 
the campfire, and seeing all of the students’ 
work together in a miniature exhibition at the 
very end of the trip.

“The trip was a huge success, and students 
created some really beautiful outcomes”, said 
Miss Simms. “We have documented the trip 
and their work on our faculty Instagram (@
lymmhighartsandtech).”

ART
RESIDENTIAL 

SCHOOL NEWS

If you have any memories of your 
time at Tynny, please let us know at 

alumni@lymmhigh.org.uk
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The IET Faraday® Challenge is an 
annual competition of STEM activity 
days with a real-world challenge for 
pupils aged 12–13 years.
Year 8 students Izzy O’Malley, Bella 
Beardmore, Jessica Wright, Daisy Thomas, 
Ben Shaw and Ned Martin won their 
challenge day. They beat two teams from 
Alderley Edge School for Girls, two teams 
from Altrincham Boys Grammar School, and a 
team from Fallibroome Academy. 

“The day was great fun and involved having 
a budget to design and create a tool that could 
be used for road safety”, said Ned Martin. 
“We had to come up with the idea ourselves 
and then plan the project. This involved 
making a small-scale prototype with an 
electrical component. We then had to present 
this to the other schools, and we were scored 
on our presentation, idea, teamwork and 
product.” 

The judges were really impressed with 
the Lymm High students’ teamwork, 
organisation and presentation skills. “We won 
the competition as the only comprehensive 
school at the event”, said Ned. “Our idea was 
a camera that could be placed on the side of 
the road and could use AI to detect people 
distracted whilst driving, such as using 
phones, drink driving, etc.” 

The team assigned roles: team leader, 
communications director, accountant and 
design/ engineering, and worked together 
all day to get the best results. The design 
consisted of a solar panel with a back-up 
battery as well as an LED as a camera, and a 
buzzer to represent a broadcast to emergency 
services. 

SCHOOL NEWS

IET FARADAY CHALLENGE 

WINNERS

“We scored 85/100 points, which got us into the 
top 20 in England overall (out of more than 100 
schools).”

“Unfortunately, we did not come top 
five, which would have led to us going to 
Silverstone for the finals. We brought home a 
trophy and certificate and had a great time. We 
learnt a lot and did really well”, said Ned.
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CyberFirst helps young people 
discover the dynamic industry of 
cyber security, what a job in cyber 
can lead to, and helps explore their 
passion for technology.
In an engaging day designed to immerse 
Year 9 students in the world of technology, 
they embarked on a journey through 
CyberFirst Day at HOST in Salford Media 
City, writes Mrs Binks. 
Upon arrival, they were warmly welcomed 
and provided with an overview of the day’s 
activities. The itinerary kicked off with an 
exciting tour of HOST, including exploration 
of Esports, IOT Avenue and the Immersive 
Lab, igniting their curiosity about the future 
of technology. This was followed by a 
captivating talk on ‘The Future of Technology’ 
accompanied by an AI Kahoot Quiz and a 
lively debate on AI ethics. 

The morning continued with hands-on 
workshops. First, students became digital 
detectives, delving into data analytics and 
open-source intelligence through a thrilling 
GeoGuessr activity. Then, they put their 
problem-solving skills to the test in ‘Crack 
the Code’, competing in teams to unlock 
devices against the clock with cryptography 
challenges, delving into the foundations of 
cybersecurity. 
After a well-deserved lunch break, the 
students indulged in some gaming activities, 
rounding off a day packed with exploration 
and learning in the realm of technology.

Y 9 CyberFirst

PHOTO 
FINISH
COMPETITION
Over 30 students 
entered the British 
Science Week 
photography 
competition. 
Students were asked to 
snap the perfect picture 
to capture ‘a moment in 
time’. The judges found 
it incredibly difficult to 
choose just three winners.

2nd place: Ella Donnelly

3rd place: Charlotte Bainton

1st
Amelie
Hackett
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In order to nurture their passion, an 
immersive project was launched, exposing 
them to various employers and experiences 
within the field, writes Miss Hayes.

Under the guidance of esteemed speakers 
and the dedicated staff of the establishments 
they visited, the girls delved into a wide range 
of topics. They explored the reasons behind 
criminal behaviour and its impact on society. 
Additionally, they learned about the historical 
evolution of crime management, spanning 
from the Georgian era to the present day.

A highlight of the project was a captivating 
talk by Mark Barrow, the Operational Learning 
Manager at the National Crime Agency. His 
insights and expertise provided valuable 
perspectives on the intricacies of the criminal 
justice system. Furthermore, the girls had 
the privilege of engaging in an enlightening 
session with Dr Anne Marie Day, a Criminology 
Lecturer from Manchester University.

A group of Year 9 girls expressing a shared interest in pursuing careers in the 
Criminology and Criminal Justice sector. 

To gain local knowledge and first-hand 
experiences, the girls visited establishments in 
the area. This included trips to the Warrington 
Police Museum and the Warrington 
Magistrates Court. They also had the 
opportunity to explore Shrewsbury Prison, 
which serves as a tourist attraction. The day 
was eventful, culminating in the girls working 
together in teams to tackle an escape room 
challenge, fostering teamwork and problem-
solving skills.

At our school, we strive to create a sense of 
belonging and support students in realising 
their full potential. This project aimed to 
provide the girls with valuable insights 
into the Criminology and Criminal Justice 
sector, while also fostering team bonding and 
preparing them for their future endeavours. 
With a balance of education and enjoyment, 
we hope that the girls achieved their 
overarching goal and found inspiration for 
their future.

SCHOOL NEWS

EXPLORING 
CRIMINOLOGY 
AND CRIMINAL 
JUSTICE
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Around 160 students took part in 
the Bronze Duke of Edinburgh (DofE) 
practice expedition on the 10–11th May. 
Students had to walk over 15km to the campsite 
before setting up their tents, cooking their own 
dinner and getting prepared to walk again on 
day 2. Group A set off from Alderford and Group 
B’s starting point was Tarporley.

Students were taught new skills such as how to 
navigate using a map and compass, which will 
help them in their qualifying expedition in July. 
“The students showed resilience, teamwork and 
leadership to get their teams through the practice 
expedition on a very hot weekend”, said Miss 
Bolland. As an added bonus, the students were 
lucky enough to witness the Northern Lights. 

A resident who lives near to Bishop Heber 
High School in Malpas called school to report 
on how polite and well-mannered our students 
were when they approached her for help with 
directions.

BRONZE
PRACTICE
EXPEDITION

SCHOOL NEWS
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Almost 40 Year 7 students took part in 
the Coast and Castles trip to Yorkshire 
between the 1st and 3rd May.
The trip was full of activities and visits, and a 
fantastic time was had by all, writes the trip 
leader Mrs Rigby. The entire Scarborough 
Youth Hostel was hired for the group’s 
accommodation.
During Day 1, the group visited Selwicks Bay 
(Flamborough Head) where they observed 
the coastal landscape of erosion, including 
sea stack Adam. They also saw early puffins 
flying from the headland catching sand 
eels. Next was a visit to Trinity Lighthouse, 
followed by physical geography fieldwork at 
Scarborough North Shore assessing coastal 
sea defences. In the evening, students enjoyed 
ice cream at the Harbour Bar and had a quiz 
at the Youth Hostel after the evening meal 
organised by James Hassall and Franky 
Rebelo: super quiz masters!
Day 2 started with free time in 
Scarborough followed by a trip to 
the Sea Life Centre, Scarborough 

Castle, the Rotunda Museum 
and (more) ice cream at 
Scarborough South Bay. 

Evening Entertainment was a beetle drive, 
won by Matthew Towler-Lord.
The final day was spent in the walled city of 
York. First stop was the Jorvik Viking Centre, 
followed by the Dig archaeological adventure, 
York Castle, The Shambles and York Castle 
Museum.
When asked what their favourite moment 
was, students said it was difficult to choose. 
One responder said: “I really enjoyed 
watching the seals being fed at the Seal 
hospital at Scarborough Sea Life Centre and 
seeing Steve the Seagull pinch the fish”. Other 
comments included: “The trip was undersold 
by Mrs Rigby”, “I had the best time!” and 
“Going to Scarborough Castle and York with 
an actual history teacher was awesome!”

Coasts
CASTLESAN

D
SCHOOL NEWS



https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=pKAWUGLG4UeBIshlv3a2a9rlebjfkklLmToD0QFYvl1UNjNCNUVWT1BCSTIzNjUwQVpOQk1UV1EyMC4u
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KS3 and KS4 students have been 
celebrating success in maths challenges.  
Across Year 7 and Year 8, 130 students 
recently took part in the UKMT Junior maths 
challenge. Students did incredibly well, 
achieving 55 Bronze, 29 Silver and 14 Golds. 
A special mention to Kiara Schulz-Utermoehl, 
Emily Mills, Charlie Prescott, Dan Steel, and 
Jayden Chan who qualified for the Junior 

UKMT SUCCESS
kangaroo; and a very special mention to 
Alex Smith who qualified for the Junior 
Maths Olympiad!
Also, in Year 10 Ben Liput achieved a merit in 
the Year 10 Maths Olympiad and a merit in 
the Pink Kangaroo. In Year 11, Lucas Schulz-
Utermoehl achieved a merit in the Pink 
Kangaroo.
Well done to all!

As reported in our last newsletter, 
the following ex-students have 
completed their Gold Duke of 
Edinburgh (DofE) Award.

Kathryn Broadhurst

Elliot Nolan

Charlie Pemberton

Kate Thomson

Adam Williams

Luke Williams

The photo shows a proud 
Adam Williams, Kathryn 

Broadhurst and Luke Williams 
at Buckingham Palace. 

GOLDEN
STUDENTS

SCHOOL NEWS



 

 

• Tickets cost just £1 a week 

• Chance to win up to £25,000 

• Play weekly, or just play the Super Draw! 

• Think about what you could spend it on! 

 See website for Terms & conditions. Enter by 29/06/24 
. 
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For this year’s Mental Health Awareness 
Week (13–17th May), students and staff 
were encouraged to ‘move for their 
mental health’, writes Mrs Hunter, Lymm 
High’s Mental Health Lead. 
With the fantastic variety of sport available for 
our students at lunchtime, and Tutors organising 
activities during Form time, boosting mood 
through movement was definitely seen across the 
school!
We also asked staff to join in as much as possible 
with the school sports clubs and also asked them 
to share their own activities from outside of 
school. From dog walks, netball and rowing to 
a very ‘hot yoga’ – it’s brilliant to see so many 
staff using sport as self-care and a mental health 
booster! 
This week also saw Kooth.com attend school 
to talk to students about their confidential 
counselling service. The Wellbeing Champions in 
Year 9 with Miss Newton hosted another helpful 
stall at lunchtime with mindfulness activities and 
signposting.
We all know exercise makes you feel good. Reflect 
on this and use it as a way to support your mental 
health during your week. If you can find time to 
build movement into your weekly routine – you 
will really see the benefits with your mood – and 
Summer is the perfect time to do this. Thank you 
to the staff and students who have shared their 
hobbies with us this week and have ‘moved’ for 
their mental health!

Wellbeing
            Week
Move for 
your mental health

Miss Byrd, Miss Hayes, 
Miss McMullen, Miss Bletsoe

Mrs Ashford

Miss Taylor

Mrs Hill

Mr Ward

Mr Hayes, Mr Slater-Davis

Mrs Hunter – With her netball team
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Following on from the KS4 Darts event, our 
inaugural KS3 Pickleball competition has 

proved to be a roaring success, with fantastic 
participation from our students and staff, 
writes Mr Hayes. Running over the past 4 
weeks at break and lunchtime our plucky 
competitors have taken to this fast-growing 
sport like ducks to water. Pickleball is a fun 
and very accessible sport, which combines 
elements of badminton, tennis and table 
tennis. We are incorporating Pickleball into 
our PE curriculum and the good people 
of the PTA have agreed to fund additional 
equipment to help grow the sport in school. 
Some students decided to buddy up with other 
students from their Hall, whilst others opted 
to team up with a member of staff from their 
Hall, with varying degrees of success! Our early 
rounds provided lots of fun whilst students got 
to grips with the rules and tactical approaches. 
As the competition progressed, so did the 
intensity. Monty Openshaw and Seb Roberts 
from Dunham Hall displayed some remarkable 
skills in an eye-catching victory over pre-
tournament favourites Mrs Ashford and Emma 
Thornton in the quarter finals. The young chaps 
also took care of business in a hard-fought semi-
final over Walton’s finest, in Mr Mason and 
Berkin Aslan. 
On the other side of the draw, it was Amelie 
Hackett and Mrs Walsh who were representing 
Tatton Hall with distinction. They took the 
spoils in a tight affair with Joe Worsfold and 
Mr Slater in the quarters, before dispatching 
Michael Clarke and Loic Elkin in a rather more 
comfortable semi-final encounter. 

The final brought in a huge crowd who cheered 
on their chargers with handmade Hall banners 
and posters. Many thanks to their respective 
Form Tutors (Mrs Edgington and Mr Ward) 
for facilitating the production of these during 
Form time. The match started with Hackett 
and Walsh taking a commanding lead and 
Roberts and Openshaw staring into the abyss 
with their Dunham supporters looking on in 
anguish. They rallied with a passion becoming 
of great Dunham victories of the past, levelling 
the contest at 6 apiece and setting up a nail-
biting finale. Hackett and Walsh stood firm 
and began to turn the screw. Hackett provided 
the grace whilst Walsh dominated around the 
net with some powerful smashes which our 
young Dunham heroes did exceptionally well 
to return. However, further pressure from the 
Tatton Two forced an error and it was all over. 
The Tigers of Tatton were victorious much to 
the delight of Mrs Wagstaff their Head of Hall. 
Throughout the competition the PE staff have 
provided exceptional support and many other 
staff have contributed to the smooth running of 
the event with umpiring duties, crowd control 
and photography. Mr Hayes and Mr Sweeney 
would also like to thank the fabulous staff 
that teamed up with our wonderful students, 
making it a memorable experience for all. We 
are already looking forward to next year.  

This year has seen two exciting additions to the Inter-Hall calendar.

STUDENTS 
AND STAFF 
IN A ‘PICKLE’
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STEM
TRIP TO
HALLIWELL JONES
STEM Club had the opportunity 
to make two exciting visits to 
the Halliwell Jones Stadium to 
participate in a project that no 
other school has participated in 
before. 
Students participating in the project had 
to plan out a financial lifestyle for a rugby 
player after retirement. Students had to 
think about how to balance luxuries with 
essentials while on a tight budget, involving 
extensive research and linking to the maths 
aspect of STEM. Then, the groups had to 
plan and organise their ideas on either a 
mind map, powerpoint or just say them 
out loud to the other groups as well as a 
representative from Warrington Wolves 
and Honest Payroll (a company that helped 
organise the project). 

“It was a fun and educational trip”, said Year 
7 Matthew Hassall. “If the trip runs again, I 
would highly recommend it.” 

“Well done to all the students that took 
part!”, said Miss Farmer.

ORACY
COMPETITION

FINALIST
Many congratulations to Year 12 Princesa 

Moncada Morocho for reaching the 
final of the Gresham College Schools’ Oracy 
Competition. 
This annual competition for state school 
students in Year 12 is to promote the art of 
communicating complex information in a 
clear, concise and compelling way. Students 
are asked to submit a 5-minute, recorded 
presentation on a given topic. As such, the 
competition:

•	 supports the development of oracy skills
•	 helps students with UCAS applications 

and job interviews
•	 promotes a deeper understanding of the 

topic discussed
•	 introduces students to the inspiring 

research of world-class academics
The final took place on Tuesday 26th March in 
Barnard’s Inn Hall, London. Princesa attended 
the event with Mrs Corker and had to deliver 
her presentation in person. The question 
asked to Princesa by the judges was: The Prime 
Minister has said that everyone should learn maths 
to age 18. Is he right?
“Unfortunately, Princesa didn’t place but she 
delivered her speech 
the best I have seen 
it”, said Mrs Corker. 
“The competition 
was fierce, however 
she was as good as 
any of them. She 
thoroughly enjoyed 
the experience.” 
For further 
information on the 
competition, click here. 

SCHOOL NEWS

https://www.gresham.ac.uk/about-us/news/gresham-schools-competition-2023-24-final


Our trained advisers can offer tailored support
if you’re worried about a change in your child’s
behaviour or emotions. 

Contact YoungMinds Parents Helpline on   
0808 802 5544.
     This free and confidential service is open to  
all parents and carers.

WORRIED  
ABOUT THEM?

Scan QR code 
to find out how.

youngminds.org.uk
YoungMinds, registered Charity in England (1016968) and Scotland (SC039700)
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SCHOLARS 
TRIP TO 
School has had some lovely feedback 
from the staff who were leading the 
workshops for our Year 7 and 8 trip 
to Chester Zoo on Wednesday 24th 
April. They said that both groups 
were polite, engaged, enthusiastic 
and had great subject knowledge! 
They did themselves proud all day.
We had lots of time to explore the zoo and 
see animals such as elephants, snow leopards 
and lions, writes Year 8 Bella Beardmore. Year 
8 were given the opportunity to take part in 
a workshop about ecosystems in which we 
learnt the necessary conditions and elements 
needed for an ecosystem to function. The 
workshop also included a task in which we 
had to identify and observe different birds 
in the tropical area of the Zoo. The final 

part of the workshop was getting to enter 
the lemur enclosure where we were taught 
about different varieties of lemurs and their 
only predator: the fossa. Overall, we had an 
exciting, enjoyable and educational day and 
would love to go again!
When we arrived, the staff members were so 
welcoming and friendly and loved a good chat 
too!, writes Year 7 Lauren Caton. To begin 
the workshop, we learnt what an ecosystem 
actually was. I learnt that an ecosystem is a 
geographical area where plants, animals and 
organisms form to build life.
After a brief introduction to the topic, we 
moved over to the Madagascan area.
Travelling into the lemur section, we learnt 
all about a special type of tree that can hold 
water in the dry seasons so it’s perfect for the 

SCHOOL NEWS
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animals in the wild so they can use the tree as 
its water supply.
It was interesting to learn not only about the 
animals native to that habitat, but also the 
adaptations and convenient aspects of the 
nature, as well.
The first species of lemur we ran into were the 
ring-tailed lemurs. We learnt that their iconic 
black and white tails are actually a mechanism 
of balance that supports their incredible 
climbing abilities and are in fact, longer than 
the entire length of their bodies!
Another unique feature of these animals is 
that the majority of lemurs are nocturnal, 
however, ring-tailed ones are active during 
the day.
Moving outside of the lemur exhibit, we 
were met with a glass screen that enclosed a 
couple of fossas; the most powerful predators 
in Madagascar. However, when up close 
fossa are extremely small. They were about 
the size of my cat! It was amazing to think 
that the most powerful and feared animals in 
Madagascar were the size of a household pet!
Moving away from the Madagascan exhibit, 
we walked over to the tropical realm. In 
groups of four, we monitored different species 
of bird and did some of the typical jobs of the 
zookeepers, like where female and male birds 
of a certain species were and what they did. 
We also looked at what they ate and who and 
what they interacted with.
So, overall, our experience of Chester Zoo 
with a school group was informative, 
interesting and inspiring! I would more than 
definitely recommend it to others!

SCHOOL NEWS

Thursday 20th June
Lymm High Fashion Show

See p.23

Monday 24th June
Year 11 Induction Day 

to Sixth Form

w/c Monday 24th June
Year 7 residential 

to Ty’n-y-Felin

w/c Monday 24th June
Year 12 work experience

Wednesday 26th June
Art & Technology Exhibition 

Thursday 27th June
Year 11 Prom

Friday 5th July
INSET Day

Tuesday 9th July
Careers Fair

see p.13

Wednesday 10th July
Summer Concert

UPCOMING 
DATES
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The trip was a Food Technology-focussed trip, 
discovering the origins of Cadbury choco-
late and the stages of production involved in 
producing confectionary on such a large scale. 
The group explored everything that Cadbury 
World had to offer, writes Miss Simms. 

On Friday 17th May, a large group of Year 7 students had a fantastic, 
chocolate-filled day at Cadbury World in Birmingham. 

They travelled back in time to the famous Bull 
Street in Birmingham during the Victorian era 
to learn the story of Cadbury and how it came 
to be, they watched live chocolate making 
demonstrations to learn about chocolate 
tempering and the use of moulds, they even 
had a go at tempering chocolate themselves 
and created their own chocolatey designs 
during the Bournville experience. 

Students were lucky enough to attend a 
design and technology focussed talk, in which 
they learnt all about quality assurance and 
research, product development, technology’s 
use in the creation of new products, 
marketing, sensory evaluation, methods of 
manufacturing and much more. 

Of course, one of the highlights of the trip 
was getting to sample plenty of chocolate, and 
taking treats home from the gift shop! The trip 
was a great success and a fantastic experience 
– especially for those students who may be 
interested in studying food technology at 
GCSE level in a few years’ time.

Heaven
Chocolate 

SCHOOL NEWS
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On Saturday 11th 
May, Himani Price 
competed in the 
British Snowsports 
Championships at 
the Snowdome in 
Tamworth.

The event was a huge 
gathering with over 200 

of the best adults and junior 
athletes from around the UK. 
Himani took part in two 
exciting events. In the Under 
12 Snowboard Banked Slalom 
– a race where riders speed 
down a winding, banked 

Snowboard 
SENSATION!

course trying to get the 
fastest time – she achieved 
a bronze medal. Then, in 
the Under 12 Snowboard 
Slopestyle – which is all 
about performing tricks off 
jumps and rails – she landed 
a fantastic silver medal. This 
is an incredible achievement 
considering Himani only 
started snowboarding in 
April last year!
The Year 7 student trains 
weekly with the Manchester 
junior Snowboarding group 
at Chill Factore in Trafford. 
“It’s amazing to see how 
much she’s achieved in such 

a short time”, says her dad. 
“Her dedication and hard 
work really paid off!”
We’re excited to see what the 
future holds for her!

Himani pictured left.

SPORTS NEWS

This month’s Swimming Gala was a huge success!
The pool was alive with energy as students 
from all Halls participated, creating a vibrant 
atmosphere throughout the event, writes Mr 
Mason. 

In the Year 7 category, Arley emerged 
victorious. Tatton and Walton also put up 
strong performances, securing second and 
third place respectively, while Dunham and 
Moreton displayed admirable determination 
throughout the competition. 

In the Year 8 division, Arley 
continued their winning streak, 
displaying outstanding talent 
and teamwork to claim first place 
once again. Tatton followed closely behind 
in second, with Dunham securing third 
place, and Walton and Moreton showing 
commendable effort throughout the races. 

Overall, it was a fantastic display of 
sportsmanship and athleticism from all 
participants involved, making this year’s event 
one to remember.

ARLEY WINNING 
AT SWIMMING
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Lymm High students have been 
training through the winter as part 
of the Royal Yachting Association’s 
Regional Training Group. 
This was a significant achievement for Freya 
Antonelli and Sophie Thorougood, and their 
hard work and dedication paid off over the 
weekend of 4–6th May when they represented 
the North Region at the prestigious Eric 
Twiname Championship at Rutland Water.
The championship saw over 250 competitors 
from nine regions across the UK, with 89 of 
the best junior sailors competing in the girls’ 
class. Despite this being their first season 
competing on the National Circuit, both Freya 
and Sophie performed admirably. Year 10 
Sophie finished in 37th place, and Year 7 Freya 

in 56th place, with both posting multiple top 
15 results over an intense 13-race series. Their 
contribution helped the North Region take the 
overall win. 
“Their achievements are a testament to their 
skill, perseverance, and the excellent support 
and coaching from their training group”, said 
Sophie’s dad Richard. “We are incredibly 
proud of their accomplishments.” 

On Thursday 16th May the Year 9 
mixed rugby team took part in a tag 
rugby competition as part of the 
‘Touch 2 Twickenham’ initiative: a 
national participation programme ran 
by England Rugby.
The Year 9 girls and boys worked together 
to compete in the North West competition. 
Lymm won the competition and are now 
through to the National Finals at the Sixways 
Stadium in Worcester on Thursday 20th June.
Miss Steele and Mr Thomas said, “Well done 
to the team. During the tournament today 
they showed great sportsmanship, resilience 

and teamwork. The way they collaboratively 
worked together resulted in them winning the 
tournament!”
The winners from the finals will play at 
Twickenham Stadium in November 2024 on 
the pitch when England play Japan. Good 
luck to all the Year 9 students involved!

SPORTS NEWS

MIXED TAG RUGBY
HEAD TO NATIONAL FINALS

SAILING TO  success
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T H I S  I S
S PA R TA !
Huge congratulations to Year 12 Lymm 

Rovers Spartans who won the U18 Cup 
Final against Ashton on Mersey on Sunday 
19th May. Staff, parents and other supporters 
watched the 3–2 thriller at Lymm’s 3G pitch in 
the sunshine. 

Elliot Cliffe and Louis Hind have been 
selected from the lads put forward 
by Lymm RFC to play for Cheshire. 
The Year 12 students’ end-of-season 
campaigns have been successful, 
winning games against North Midlands, 
Lancashire and two Staffordshire teams. 
Well done Elliot and Louis!

Team Twizzles will be needing a 
larger trophy cabinet soon!

Altrincham Synchro Club placed gold 
and won a cup in an international 

competition at the Trophy d’Ecosse 
representing Great Britain for the most 
entertaining routine. In addition, the 
team won a silver medal in the British 
Nationals and also took silver in the 
Scottish Nationals.
Lucy Ackers Glanvill has been training 
with the club since 2022 and is able 
to juggle her training before and after 
school. The Year 11 student does most 
of her studies at weekends, and is 
supported by her coach and teachers, 
especially when she is away for 
competitions. “The school was very 
supportive if she needed time off for 
extra training or competitions, and 
teachers were very understanding”, says 
Lucy’s mum. Lucy’s coach is accustomed 
to working with this age group and is 
used to working around exams and 
school work.
Lucy started skating after her gymnastics 
club was forced to close due to COVID. 
She has trained so hard to go from a 
beginner 3 years ago to be competing 
in national competitions. A tremendous 
achievement! Well done Lucy and good 
luck in the GCSEs too!

SPORTS NEWS

W I N N I N G
for CHESHIRE

SYNCHRONISED 
Skating Success 
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Lymm High’s PTA are hosting the 
High Legh Village Hall Sunday Teas on 
Sunday 16th June (Father’s Day). 
Sunday Teas is a delightful summer tradition, 
which supports local charities.
Please drop in for very reasonably priced 
sandwiches, cakes, pastries and hot drinks to 
support this fundraising occasion.
Can you help? We need:

•	 Volunteers on the day to set up, serve 
guests, wash up, and clear away.

•	 Bakers to provide cakes, bakes, trifles, 
pavlovas, sausage rolls and sandwiches.

If you can help at all, please email 
pta@lymmhigh.org.uk

SUNDAY 
TEAS

SCHOOL NEWS


